
 

Mrs Theresa Thornton 

Headteacher 

Mrs Emma Verney-Davies 

Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs Gemma Edwards 

Assistant Headteacher 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

                                Learn and Grow Together 
 
                                                                                                                                        

 
  

Nene Way   

St. Ives, Cambs. 

PE27 3WF 

Phone: 01480 466919 

Fax: 01480 498248             

www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk                                                                                                 

 

 

Friday 15 January 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Thank you for not only your support but also your flexibility in coping with what has been an intense and 
concerning week, both in education and more globally. I know that change can be difficult for everyone, 
especially for some of our young people – as well as for parents and education staff. Nevertheless, we 
have collectively managed a move to a different form of education as positively as possible, and despite 
some teething problems in some areas, we are now fairly well established in both remote and on-site 
provision.  
 
As you know, during the previous lockdown, pupil numbers in school were considerably lower than they are 
this time where there has been a marked and significant increase of critical worker requests. As such, 
pupils in school have not been grouped together as they were in March and are instead remaining in their 
usual classrooms. This means that there is a teacher and LSA in every classroom so you will notice that 
the majority of Wheatfields staff are working in school. Teachers are working a weekly rota of face to face 
teaching and working remotely planning, marking and providing feedback. They have adapted with very 
little notice to this new way of teaching.  
 
I know this collective mentality is matched by our parent community who are doing all they can to support 
us and I am hugely grateful. It is crucial that we work hard to limit the chances of any bubble in school 
needing to close. Bubble closure will occur if a member of staff or pupil in the bubble test positive for Covid-
19 or if we do not have enough staff to cater for the bubble. Sadly, I know lots of schools are having to 
close bubbles due to lack of staffing and I am so grateful to our Wheatfields team for doing everything they 
can to avoid this. We recognise that we have an important responsibility to support efforts to fight this virus 
by making the school available to children whose parents offer critical work towards our nation’s Covid-19 
response.  
 
We do not want to cause a divide between parents and the school, but we have to do everything we can to 
limit bubble closure as this will undoubtedly have a huge impact on parents' ability to continue their critical 
work. As such, I politely request once again that parents follow the guidance from our Government and 
keep their children at home if they are able. If in school requests become too high, health and safety will 
take precedence above all else and we will have to start prioritising critical worker places in school. We will 
do all we can to avoid this eventuality.  
 
Anxieties are running high for everyone across the nation and we at Wheatfields understand it is not only 
schools who are working at great risk to their own physical and emotional health. Coupled with this, 
Government announcements can and have done very little to allay staff fears about the virus in school and 
indeed have, for many staff, only served to increase frustrations and anxiety. These factors together can 
potentially make it all too easy for a divide to become apparent between schools and their communities. We 
want to do everything possible to ensure this does not happen at Wheatfields and so we will continue to be 
open and transparent about our current situation in the hope that we can trust our community to do the right 
thing.  
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I understand very well how difficult it is to look after children whilst working from home. We will do 
everything we can to support those parents who are finding themselves in this situation and with all staff 
working from school, we are better placed to offer this. I think it is key for parents who are worried about 
their children’s learning to remember that children are often learning more than we realise about kindness, 
tolerance, empathy and patience. You are, and always have been, your child's primary educator. If you 
decide that your child is going to spend the entire session playing in the garden, or baking, or watching TV, 
then that is your choice. That is your right. There is nothing to feel guilty about whatsoever. 
  
Please bear in mind that the expectations set by the DfE for remote learning must be adhered to by the 
school, but this does not mean you have to complete it all. We will not penalise any family for being unable 
to complete work set, we will just offer help and support. Teachers worry that parents will complain they 
have not set enough work and so they are sending home what is expected of them, but please do not 
interpret this as an expectation on your part.  
 
Remote Learning Provision.  
 
Please read the attached remote learning provision document which details how our remote learning 
provision differs across different key stages and additional information regarding expectations. We hope all 
information will help to clarify our provision and expectations of the whole school community. I would like to 
thank our staff for working hard to streamline our remote learning experience and working hard to support 
each other in school to best support our children and their families.  
 
Technology  
 
We are aware that some families have limited access to IT resources and broadband for a whole variety of 
reasons, making it potentially difficult to access our remote learning. Thank you for completing our recent 
survey about this and emailing class teachers. We have managed to allocate some devices over the past 
week. If you are still in need of support with devices please email your class teacher in the first instance 
and whilst we can’t promise anything we will see what we can do. We are working with the Local Authority 
to find a way to provide devices where necessary.  
 
It really has been a team effort to get us to where we are. We will continuously review so we do welcome 
your feedback to help us to improve. I pay huge tribute to the hard work of the staff and the pupils, and to 
you the parents, for your support in helping us move rapidly to full “remote education” over the course of 
the 3 days last week. I absolutely acknowledge the additional burden the closure of school buildings to 
most pupils will place on many. We will do all we can to support and keep pupils engaged in their learning, 
whether this be in school or at home. As always, we will continue to keep in touch and update you on any 
important information over the coming weeks.  
 
 
Mrs Theresa Thornton 

 
Headteacher 
           

 


